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‘’It has recently been brought to our attention that the venue held an event on Saturday 
16th October, which appeared to still be taking place at 0800 hours on Sunday 17th 
October 2021. 
 
Officers had reason to attend the location for an unrelated matter, however on doing so 
were met with loud music being played through an amplifier, and so due to the unknown 
risk had to request for a further police unit to join them. 
 
On entering the premises officers’ state there were around thirty (30) people inside, sat 
at table and drinking. A male by the name of Alin Mandache, who also smelt strongly of 
alcohol, spoke with Police and stated he was “in charge” and that there had been a 
wedding the previous night, of which no license was needed and people were there to 
clean up. 
 
The bar area was clearly seen to be open and there were receipts for drinks on the bar 
and tables with price lists. There were also seen to be ashtrays on each table and a 
cigarette bin in the foyer area was over flowing with cigarettes. 
 
Due to this I do not believe the premises is showing they are capable of following and 
upholding the licensing objectives and with signs of smoking taking place inside the 
venue and loud music being played, it proves the Licensing objective of Public Safety 
and Prevention of Public Nuisance have not been upheld’’ 
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